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Ruby:  Can support others with friendliness, smiling and good listen-

ing, give praise appropriately and help others with a problem. 
Rec:  Albie is always friendly to his peers.  Seb listens carefully and helps others.  

Y1:    Maksio has consistently supported his friends by being friendly and Amelia gives praise.  

Y2:    Sofia and Dylan W supported each other during the class football competition.  

Y3     Jessica always offers to help others and Khaden takes pride in the achievement of others.  

Y4:    Sabawon has been listening carefully and Priyanshi gives praise willingly.  

Y5     Dhruv is always willing to work with and be supportive of peers.  Adam listens thoughtfully.  

Y6    Libbi gave lots of supportive praise for class presentations and Sebastian is always willing    

 to help others.  

 

PARENT VIEW 
Thank you to the 9 people who have completed the Ofsted Parent View questionnaire.   
We need more responses before we can get reliable data and all previous comments are re-
moved when a school converts to academy status.   It would really help us to have your honest 
feedback on a brand-new page (nb both parents can complete a review).  Converter academies 
(like us) may be inspected within three years of converting so we may well be in the ‘Ofsted win-
dow’ in the autumn term!   
 
GOVERNING BODY 
There is a vacancy on our Governing Body for a Service Family Governor and we would be 
interested to hear from any Service Family parents who may like to put their name forward (drop 
an e mail to the Head at parents@hartsbourne.org.uk).  Governors are responsible for steering 
the strategic direction and not the day to day running of the school.   
 

ATTENDANCE  

Whole school attendance has increased to 96% which is exactly our target for the year!  Well 
done and thank you to all our families for prioritising your child/ren’s education.  Within that figure 
attendance for children with special needs and free school meals is lower at 94% and we hope 
we can improve on that figure if at all possible.  Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you need 
support for getting your child into school regularly.  We are happy to help!   
 
ENRICHMENT 

We are going to try something different this year with Open Morning (rather than an evening) so 
this year it will be at 8.45am—9.30am on Friday 5th July 2019.   Further details to follow.   
 
FRIENDS OF HARTSBOURNE 
Things are ‘hotting up’ for the School Fair, don’t forget to look out for their e mails; we can’t do it 
without your help! 
 

Wishing you all a lovely (dry?) weekend from Valerie Hudson (Head Teacher) 
and all the staff at Hartsbourne.   



 www.hartsbourne.org.uk.    E-mail:  parents@hartsbourne.org.uk.  Telephone: 0208 950 6853  

PAPER COPIES OF NEWSLETTERS ARE AVAILABLE  BY REQUEST TO THE OFFICE.   

*  = Parents Invited   

Y1 Phonics Screening Check Week 10.6.19 

Bring a Bottle for the Fair  14.6.19 

Y3 Class Assembly * 2.30pm 14.6.19 

School Fair  - Saturday  15.6.19 

Sports Week  17.6.19 

Sports activity morning  20.6.19 

Y6 to BMS for Tag Rugby/Cricket 21.6.19 

Y2 Class Assembly*  2.30pm 21.6.19 

Y6 Secondary School Experience Wk 24.6.19 

Travelling Book Fair  27.6.19 

Y1 Class Assembly*  2.30pm 28.6.19  

New Reception Parent Mtng*  2.30pm  3.7.19 

Teacher Toolkit at BMS (Training) 3.7.19 

Open morning  (Friday) 5.7.19 

New Reception pupils visit 2.00pm  10.7.19 

Full Governing Body Mtng 6.00pm  11.7.19 

Parents’ Forum Meeting 9.30am -10.40 12.7.19 

Reports go home to parents 12.7.19 

Reception Class Assembly* 2.30pm 12.7.19 

Parents’ Football Match  SUNDAY 14.7.19 

Y6 dress rehearsal for school  22.7.19  

Y6 Leavers’ Show* 22.7.19 

FoH Crazy Hair Day  22.7.19 

END OF TERM AT 2.00PM  23.7.19 

Please notify all sickness absence via phone or  e mail before 8.55am on each and every day of 

absence.   (There are NO exceptions)!   
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Please encourage your child to bring home uneaten 

food from their packed lunch.    We are find-

ing whole sandwiches and packs of fruit or 

carrot sticks thrown away, untouched. 

THANK YOU FROM THE LUNCHTIME  

SUPERVISORS   



HARTSBOURNE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARNING TO LEARN GEMS 

Pearl  

Can maintain good focus, stay on-task, ignore distractions, good listening skills 

for peers and adults.  

Topaz  

Brave enough to have-a-go, willing to take a chance on being wrong, kind 

and supportive if others are wrong. 

Amethyst   

Comfortable with mistakes; can learn from them and bounce back.  Can 

keep calm even when upset. 

Ruby   

Can support others with friendliness, smiling and good listening, give 

praise appropriately and help others with a problem. 

Sapphire  

Can collaborate with others in group work, take turns, share ideas.   

Listen to the ideas of others and accepts challenges/changes. 

Emerald   

Co-operate with different partners on a 1:1 basis and show good listening 

and talking skills.  Take turns and co-operate to develop learning and ideas.  

Diamond    

Being independent and responsible by solving own problems, using different 

learning strategies and building on previous knowledge.  Can identify next steps 

in learning. 

BEFORE SCHOOL 

Please can I remind you that children should wait quietly with their adult before 
school and not run around in the playgrounds, on banks, in the astro turf or using 
the play equipment.    The morning playground is too busy with others for children 
to be able to play safely at this time.   It is so much better if they enter the class-
room calm and ready to learn.  

Year 3 parents should wait at the bottom of the steps (on the KS2 playground) 
and Year 4 should wait near the emergency gates.  This helps to keep the paths 
free for parents with prams and pushchairs.   

PARENTS FORUM MEETING ON FRIDAY 12TH JULY  - 9.30am 
The governors are planning to hold a Parents Forum meeting on Friday 12th July at 9.30am; ALL 
PARENTS WELCOME!  Please drop an e mail to the office (parents@hartsbourne) with any suggest-
ed topics you may have that you would like us all to discuss.  I realise this may be a little early and I 
will write and remind everyone again after half term.  


